
 
 
 

COMMUNITY BOARD MEMBER’S REPORT 

Report to:  Bay of Islands-Whangaroa Community Board 

Member Name: Lane Ayr 

Subdivision:  Kerikeri 

Date:   October – November 2018 
 

Meetings 

 

17/10/2018 Spoke with bus drivers regarding bus stop issues in Kerikeri 

05/11/2018 Bay of Islands-Whangaroa Community Board meeting – Maromaku 

09/11/2018 Kerikeri Sub-division meeting 

09/11/2018 Meeting with Vision Kerikeri 

13/11/2018 Disability Action Group meeting – Coopers Beach 

15/11/2018 QSO graduation – Waitangi 

17/11/2018 Consultation presentation regarding District Plan - Packhouse 
market, Kerikeri 

Issues 

- Actions re RFS on Rarere Terrace after ratepayer contacts CEO office 

- Still no response re RFS on Mission Road  

- Awaiting notification re Winsor Landing. Is FNH proceeding, when will it be 
completed 

- Concerns that we as Community Board are not being provide with all 
information re some of our deliberations. Various parties, when not in 
agreement with Boards decisions, appear to undertake “lobbying” to achieve 
a different result  

- Despite staff and elected officials agreeing on resolution of bus stop and 
parking it again appears that contact by interested parties will place the issue 
on the table again 

- Growing concern as to WHO is controlling various tourism issues in 
Northland??  

- Continued concern in regard to the income from Cruise Ships and the 
potential damage to the core tourist income sectors e.g. Accommodation, 
Food.  

o Cruise Ships paying well below NZ minimum wage not fair competition 
for local business   

o Will make formal request for information as to income from Cruise 
Ship industry ( not estimated spent of passangers) 

- Bus tours should be reviewed as to income, jobs created and the use of 
public funded facilities. 



 
 
 

- I believe that various parties are making decisions based solely on 
commercial interests that effect our communities, and we should take a more 
holistic view of proposals. 

 

Resource Consents 

- Only three consents reviewed, the process still appears to be less than 
effective from the point of view of Community Board review 

- Note interest in consent regarding Kerikeri Cruising Club 

 

Requests for Service/Information 

Email send to the CEO’s office regarding RFS system 

 

In progress 

- The Domain Plan Management Plan 

- Bus Stop and Parking Kerikeri 

 


